TOWN OF JEFFERSON SELECT BOARD

July 24, 2017

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen for the Town of Jefferson was held at the Selectmen Office Monday, July 24 2017 at 7:00 pm

PRESENT: Tom Brady, Chair; Cindy Silver and Kevin Meehan members comprising a quorum of the Board.

OTHERS PRESENT: Linda Cushman, Assistant to Selectmen; Mary Gross, Tax Collector

Tom Brady opened the regular meeting at 7:05 pm. The Highway and Transfer Station report was reviewed.

Cindy Silver made a motion to accept the minutes of the July 17, 2017 Select Board meeting as corrected. (grammar) Kevin Meehan seconded the motion. Motion carries.

The accounts payable and payroll warrants were signed.

The invoices were reviewed and approved for payment July 31, 2017.

Mary Gross was in to present the Board with a list of possible tax deeding properties. There are nine properties, however Mrs. Gross said that she believes most will be paid by the deadline.

The estimate from Carr Well for doing the well at the garage has been received. There are a few minor differences in the Carr and Capital estimates. The Board approved the Chair to contact both companies to discuss the differences. The Chair wants to inform the Board that Carr Well does the work at Fort Jefferson. He did state that he has no preference on either company.

Linda Cushman reported that in placing the order for the message board the actual cost was \$4.10 more than originally stated.

Cindy made a motion to revise the cost of the message board to \$757. Kevin seconded the motion. Motion carries.

Cindy has forwarded some pictures to be used on the website. She stated that they could be placed anywhere within the site. Tom said that he has reviewed the changes and they look good. It was asked if the minutes layout could be changed, new to old instead of old to new. Linda will contact Notchnet.

The next meeting will be July 31, 2017 at 7:00 pm

Cindy made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kevin seconded the motion. Motion carries.

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Cushman